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St. John’s Lutheran Church 
March, 2025 

 
Location: 1253 County Road J, Little Suamico, WI 

 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 55, Little Suamico, WI 54141 

 

Office Phone: 920-826-7785 
Website: www.stjohnlittlesuamico.org 

Email: stjohnsls@stjohnlittlesuamico.org 

 
Pastor Stacy Malzhan 

Emergency Contact# 906-202-4415 (text ok) 
 

Karie Peters 
Office Manager, Director of Family & Youth Ministry 

 

  

Janet Francies &  Jan LaSota 
Keyboardists  

Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Call for an appointment with Pastor Stacy. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gather  Grow  Go 
 

http://www.stjohnlittlesuamico.org


 
 

Greetings! 

When I left my house the morning of our annual meeting, I was a bit uneasy – not about getting up in front of 
everyone – that doesn’t bother me at all – but about the information I was going to share regarding our 
finances and the plans for a capital campaign for the HVAC project. What I did not expect was to leave the 
meeting hopeful and excited. Then, the next Sunday I was stunned to discover we’d already received 
pledges of $25K and had cash-in-hand of $20K. A week later, and we have $30K pledged!  I am in awe of 
the love, faith, and generosity that abounds in all of you.  

During this same 2 week period, I had the pleasure of meeting with our new council, first during our 
February meeting and then on February 15th for a council retreat. The retreat, facilitated by Vibrant Faith 
coach Jim LaDoux, was enlightening and challenged us to think about the things we are currently doing and 
how they fit within what we see as the future vision of St. John’s. Take our worship service, for example. For 
those that grew up in the Lutheran church it’s comfortable, it’s what you expect it to be. Now, think about it 
from the experience of the first time visitor, particularly if that visitor didn’t grow up in the Lutheran church. Is 
it welcoming and comfortable for them?  In doing what we’ve always done, are we making our service as 
user-friendly and accessible to those we want to welcome into our congregation?  

 If you haven’t figured out where I’m going with this yet, here it is: We are going to try some new things. 
Some you will love, some you will loathe, but we won’t know what works for us if we don’t try! And whether 
you love it or loathe it, we want – we need - your feedback.  Yes, this means things are going to get a little 
uncomfortable, but we are faithful and strong; we can get through this if we all work together.   

If you have ideas you’d like to share, new things you’d like St. John’s to try, or thoughts about what I have 
shared, do not hesitate to reach out to me, Pastor Stacy, or any member of council.  

Blessings,  

Sara Beth 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Support St. John’s Capital Fund Drive for HVAC Needs 
Last fall, the Buildings and Grounds team confirmed that the compressor in the rooftop HVAC unit that cools 
the sanctuary was no longer functioning. As the unit has outlived its 15–20-year life expectancy, the decision 
was made to replace it. The cost of the replacement is $40,000.   

To fund this project, St. John’s is holding a capital campaign for HVAC needs. Pledges are being accepted 
now through March 12, 2025, and must be paid in full by February 28, 2026. Replacement of the unit will not 
begin until St. John’s has the funds in-hand to cover the cost of the project.   

To join us in supporting this need, please use the pledge card below to indicate your commitment. Payment 
of pledges will be noted in giving records and included in quarterly giving statements.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name (please print): ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​    Date 

I/We am honored to pledge my support to St. John’s Lutheran Church of Little Suamico and its 
vision for a brighter future in using our building to connect with the community and share the good 
news of Jesus.  I/We will support St. John’s HVAC capital fund drive with a pledge of (check all that 
apply) 

$​ ​ ​ as a one-time gift​ ​  

$​ ​ ​ monthly over 12 months 

$​ ​ ​ other (explain)  

I/We am unable to contribute at this time, but will continue to pray for St. John’s. 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

It is hard to believe we are coming upon another Lent season in just a week. I don’t know which season I appreciate more, the 

contemplative reflection of Lent or Advent. Each season emphasizes reflection, repentance, and self-examination, calling for a 

deeper spiritual focus. Advent invites a hopeful waiting for the coming of Christ, while Lent invites a more penitent waiting, often 

marked by fasting and prayer as well as a deeper relationship with Jesus. Both seasons offer opportunities to reflect on one's 

relationship with God, to renew faith, and to await with expectation in the transformative power of Christ’s coming. The beauty 

is we are always being transformed by Christ. The Church is always being transformed into something new, if we are open to the 

work of the Holy Spirit in us and in our communities.  

As our council president, Sara Beth Holman pointed out, when there is change, sometimes we love it and sometimes we loathe 

it. The change the Holy Spirit moves us to is to offer us something better! Something better for our neighbors and something 

better for and in us. In the book of Luke, Jesus invites fishermen to be fisher of people. Andrew, James, and John, the first 

disciples to be called, likely had a moment of doubt stepping away from what was familiar to them. I know my call to ministry 

called me to step out of my comfort zone in many ways and still does. 

The call to be a part of the body of Christ WILL change us. It will call us to step out of our comfort zone which means reaching out 

to those we don’t know. Jesus’ call to us will transform us and our lives, individually and collectively. Make no mistake, I 

understand there is grief in change, and I grieve with you. I have seen great changes in church over my lifetime. I grieve what has 

been, just like when we lose our loved ones and friends to a death or a relationship ends, but my faith gives me hope for what is 

to come and reminds me death does not have the last word, new life does. 

As we enter the Lent season, I encourage you to reflect on what is going on around you. Slow down and listen to God’s still voice 

speaking to you. People have struggled all the way back to creation and have mourned what was, but God always moved them 

forward into something new and often something uncomfortable. When Moses took the Israelites out of Egypt, there’s no doubt 

they had anxiety not knowing what was to come, but God went with them. 

Trying something new, for the sake of our neighbors, in a community we are comfortable in, takes great courage and I see that 

courage in this community of faith and our vision for St. John calls us to do just that. The beauty of the steps we take forward is 

that we do not take them alone. God is calling us into something new and God will be with us.  
 

In this Lent season, I invite you to reflect and dream about what God is calling St. John community of faith into. I ask you to pray 

for the leadership of this congregation and for one another as siblings in Christ, that we would be open to the Spirit’s work in us. 

Take the time to self-reflect on how you can be stepping out in a new way in the life of St. John and for the sake of the good news 

of Jesus in the world. 

When we step outside our comfort zone, when we take the time to be in a deeper relationship with God and see Jesus in our 

siblings in this community of faith, and beyond the walls of St. John, we will be and are transformed as the people of God. 

In Christ, 

Pr. Stacy 
 

 



 
 

Income & Worship Attendance Summary​ ​ ​ ​ ​          ​       January  2025 

 Actual Current 
Month 

Budget Current 
Month 

YTD Actual YTD Budget YTD Actual vs 
Budget 

Total Offerings $14,274.26 $12,290.00 $14,274.26 $12,290.00 $1,984.26 

Total Revenue $14,943.00 $12,290.00 $14,943.00 $12,290.00 $2653.00 

Total Expenses $17,828.56 $16,564.75 $17,828.56 $16,564.75 $1,263.81 

Profit/Loss 
Net Cash 
Increase/(Decrease) 

$(2,650.37) ($4,274.75) ($2,650.37) ($4,274.75) $1,624.38 

      

Average Weekly Attendance for January In-person attendance only) 74 
 

Please feel free to contact the church office for a complete financial report. 

 
Installation of Council Members, Sunday February 23, 2025~ Congratulations! 

              
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
2025 Council Information: 
Sara Beth Holman- President, Stewardship Liaison​ ​ ​ Michelle Marchand- Outreach Team Liaison​​  
Amy Spaude- Vice President​​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Bev Possley 
Desiree Kozlovsky- Secretary,Outreach Liaison​ ​ ​ Betty Stevens- Outreach Team​ ​  
Barb Dorn-Financial Secretary, Technology Team Liaison​ ​ Rob Urbaniak- Youth & Education Team Liaison 
Curt Anschutz- Building & Grounds Liaison​ ​ ​ ​ Steve Larsen- Treasurer 
Pastor Stacy Malzhan​​ ​  
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​   ​ ​ ​ ​   Worship Schedule 
 

 
 

 

 
Wednesday, March 5, 2025 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 
Midweek Lenten Worship Services with Simple Supper 

Worship Details to Come! 
 

 
Simple Supper Held in the Fellowship Hall 

5:45 pm  
 

Worship Service Held in the Sanctuary 
6:30 pm 

 
 

    Wednesday, March 12 
    Wednesday, March 19  

   ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​     Wednesday, March 26 
    Wednesday, April 2 
    Wednesday, April 9 

 



 

 
       Notice the emblem you will see throughout Lent and into Easter.  
         Take a moment to reflect before you read on… 

 
Do you see two hands drawing near to one another, yet, not touching? There are so many things that happen 
"IN BETWEEN." The beauty of our God who "created night and day and everything in between; land and water 
and everything in between; you and me and everything in between." We humans want to put everything into 
its place and not explore everything in between us, in between the spaces in our lives, the differences in our 
lives. The beauty of everything God has called good is also in between. In this series you will be hearing 
many of Jesus' parables to his disciples and to us. These parables hold nuances, complexity, and many 
layers of meaning, just like our lives do. It is hard for some of us that want a clear cut, black and white 
answer. In that thinking or that longing for something simple and easy, we sometimes miss out on meeting 
God in the "IN BETWEEN." Draw near to one another in a non-linear way of thinking. Be open to what the 
Spirit might be wanting you or needing you to hear for the sake of your neighbor, for the sake of Jesus' 
ministry in our community and the world God so loves. 
 
EVERYTHING [IN] BETWEEN   

  Scripture Reading 
Wednesday, March 5, 2025 Ash Wednesday Luke 9:51-62 

Sunday, March 9, 2025 First Sunday in  Lent Luke 10:25-37 

Sunday, March 16, 2025 Second Sunday in Lent Luke 10:38-42 

Sunday, March 23, 2025 Third Sunday in  Lent Luke 13:6-9 

Sunday, March 30, 2025 Fourth Sunday in Lent Luke 15:1-7 

Sunday, April 6, 2025 Fifth Sunday in Lent Luke 19:1-10 

Sunday, April 13, 2025 Palm/Passion Sunday Luke 19:29-40 

Thursday, April 17, 2025 Maundy Thursday Luke 22:1-7 

Friday, April 18, 2025 Good Friday Luke 23:32-49 

Sunday, April 20, 2025 Easter Day Luke 24:1-12 
 
 



 

Youth & Education 

 
 

 
 

Faith Finders! (Sunday School) 
Sunday School takes place following Worship until 11:00 am 
every Sunday. Children ages 3 and up are welcome to attend! 
Children are always welcome to bring a friend as well!    
 

 

 Holy Moly! Class Connect Class Special Notes 

Date Pre-k through 3rd Grade 4th & 5th Grade  

3/2/2025 The House on the Rock Lesson Regular Class  

3/9/2025 The Sower Lesson Regular Class  

3/16/2025 The Mustard Seed Lesson Regular Class  

3/23/2025 Palm Sunday Lesson Regular Class  

3/30/2025 Maundy Thursday Lesson Regular Class  

Sunday School Registration Forms: https://forms.gle/qpCVuLgxfAFkUGnp8 
Please see Miss Karie if you have any questions. 
 
 
 

 
    ​ ​  

 
 
 

~The LYO is open to all Teens  
        grades 6 through 12~ 
    
 
LYO Bible Study 
 

Sunday, March 16th 
       Following Worship in the Conference Room next to Pastor’s Office.  

 
 
Club 9: Parent/Student Meeting, Ash Wednesday        Club 9 Class- Sunday, March 9th    
 

https://forms.gle/qpCVuLgxfAFkUGnp8


 
As we close out our 2024-2025 school year, we are in 
need of Sunday School Teachers to lead a few classes.  
YOU are the perfect person!   
 

We are in need of a volunteer to help teach the PreK/K 
class on Sunday March 16, please. POSSIBLY March 30 
as well.  Looking ahead to April & May- We will be in need 
of a teacher for the 1st/2nd/3rd Grade class to finish the 
year in addition to a few Sundays for the PreK/K class. I 

will be able to jump in some Sundays to help by that time, but will need a teacher or two to assist 
me some Sundays. Please let me know if you are able to help!   
 

ALL Lessons are prepared for you!  You simply facilitate the class! 
 

I'm happy to lead a class together so you have a better idea of how it works if that helps.  The 
dates a teacher is needed are highlighted in bright yellow on the graphics below. 
 

Thank you so much! 
Miss Karie 
 

   
 



 
 
 

 

 
As you are loading your dishwasher with your child or grandchild say, "You know, the 

dishwasher reminds me of how Jesus washes away our sins just like the dishwasher washes 
away the food and grime on the dishes. Jesus' forgiveness is always available to us.” 

  
"You are kind, God! Please have pity on me. You are always merciful! Please wipe away my sins. 

Wash me clean from all of my sin and guilt." Psalm 51:1-2 (CEV) 
 

Find Resources like this and SO MUCH MORE on our customized website! 
https://faithforwardnow.org/church/stjohnslittlesuamico/ 

 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​           Scan  

          Here! 
 
 

 

 

https://faithforwardnow.org/church/stjohnslittlesuamico/


 

 
 
 

Thank you! 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

Children grades First and Older are Welcome to attend! 
 

First Communion Workshop Registration Form  
 
 

 

https://forms.gle/BaMCn48Uaz3U8umP9


 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

       Scan this QR Code to Register!                 
 



  



In our Community 
 

 
For more information,  
click on the link below! 
Lay School Informational Brochure 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TNCqyxk3eVi5-si5tK9-V0IQXyRffPLu/view?usp=sharing


     

      

 



 
 

 

 March 2025    
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 
1 
 

6pm  
  AA Meeting 

2         
 

8:00am, EOF Rehearsal 
 

9:00am  
 Worship Service  
10:15am  
  Fellowship 
  Faith FInders! 
  Building & Grounds Mtg 

3 
 

Noon - 5:00 p.m. 
American Red 
Cross Blood Drive 

 
 

4 
 

10:00am, Gentle  
  Fitness Level 2 
 

10:50am,  
  Senior Fitness 
 

5  
Ash 
Wednesday 

 
6:30 pm, Ash 
Wed. Worship 
Club 9 Meeting 

6 
 
 

7 
 
 

Office Closed 
 

 

8 
 

10am, Cabin Fever 
Painting Class 

 
 

6pm  
  AA Meeting 

9  DST Begins 
 

8:00am,  EOF Rehearsal 
 

9:00am  
   Worship Service w/EOF 
 

10:15am 
  Fellowship 
  Faith Finders! 
  WELCA Meeting 
  Club 9 Class 

10 
 

5:30pm 
  Worship Team 
  Meeting  
 
 

 

11 
 

10:00am, Gentle  
  Fitness Level 2 
 

10:50am,  
  Senior Fitness 
 
6:30pm 
  Council 
 

12  
 

5:45pm, 
Midweek Lenten 
Simple Supper 
(fellowship hall) 
 

6:30pm, 
Midweek Lenten 
Worship Service 
(sanctuary) 

13 
 
 
 

 
 

14 
 
 

Office Closed 
 
 

 
 

15 
 
 

LYO Breakfast 
Club! 

 
6pm  
  AA Meeting 

16  
 

9:00am  
   Worship Service  
 

10:15am 
 Fellowship 
 Faith Finders! 
 LYO Bible Study 
 
 

 

17 
 

St. Patrick’s Day 
 
6:00pm,  
  IRS Book Club 
 
6:15pm, The 
Chosen Series 
Dinner Study 

18 
 

10:00am, Gentle  
  Fitness Level 2 
 

10:50am,  
  Senior Fitness 

19 
 

5:45pm, 
Midweek Lenten 
Simple Supper 
(fellowship hall) 
 

6:30pm, 
Midweek Lenten 
Worship Service 
(sanctuary) 

20 
 

Articles for  
Newsletter Due 
 
 

 

21 
 
Office Closed 
 
 

22 
 
6pm  
  AA Meeting 
 

23 
 

9:00am  
   Worship Service  
 

10:15am 
 Faith Finders! 
 Sugar Fest Fellowship at the  
    Krumrei’s Sugar Shack 
 
 

24 25 
 

10:00am, Gentle  
  Fitness Level 2 
 
10:50am,  
  Senior Fitness 

26 
 

5:45pm, 
Midweek Lenten 
Simple Supper 
(fellowship hall) 
 

6:30pm, 
Midweek Lenten 
Worship Service 
(sanctuary) 
 
5:30pm,  
  Y&E Team 

27 28 
 
Office Closed 
 
 

29 
 
First Communion 
Workshop 
9am-1pm 
 
6pm  
  AA Meeting 
 

30 
 

9:00am  
   Worship Service  
 

10:15am 
 Fellowship 
 Faith Finders! 
 
 

31      

 



 
 



 
Monthly Fellowship Groups- 2025 

 
January 

Nancy Valentine 
February 

John & Mary Warren 

Eric & Mary Ellen Hansen 
Lorna Koch 

Michelle Marchand 
Nancy Moes 

 

Bev & Dennis Possley 
Renee Possley 
George Zahorik 

 

Ashley Bloom 
Len & Diana Brickett 
Doug & Jenn Cassel 

Scott & Tammy Kissinger 
 

Fran Miller 
Dennis & Peg Mueller 
Paul & Terri Poradek 

Erin Willis 
 

March 
Curt & Sindi Anschutz 

April 
Doug & Helen Malueg 

Mike & Beth Babik 
Paul Delzer 

Tim & Julie Eichman 
Darrin &  Alyssa Evans 
Vic & Sandy Heitzkey 

 

Mark & Joanne Risso 
Shari Seidl 
Cheri Stage 

Rick & Nikki Yedica 

Donn & Marie Behling 
Dan & Kelly Deau 

Jake & Nicole Dembroski 
Shaun & Alana Eder 

 

Brett & Holly King 
Tom & Barbara King 

Todd & Roxanne Kissinger 
Scott & Amy Spaude  

 

May 
Pam & Tracey Krumrei 

June 
Tim & Brenda Bloom 

Jerry & Sara Arndt 
Tina Bergh 

Darrell & Carol Brehmer 
Dan & JMarie Freis 

Arlene Giese 
 

Pam Giese 
Ralph & Judith Kleczka 

Desiree Kozlovsky 
Lisa Rosenberg 
Rick Rosenberg 

 

Brian & Natasha Chapman 
Nick & Kim Dunks 

Jan Francies 
Janet Heider 

 

Bruce & Betsy Russell 
Kevin & Wendy Smith 
Larry & Lynne Wirtz 

 

July 
Tim & Karen Heimerl 

August 
Duayne & Pat Rosenberg 

Clayton & Brenda Kutska 
Robert & Melissa Luedtke 
Riley & Chuck McDermid 

 
 

Chad & Kelly Stellmacher 
Greg & Tammy Yager 

Ken Yost 
 

Pat Bastian 
Travis & Renee Falkowski 

Stephanie Hakkila 
Brooke Hilbert 

 

Todd & Sara Beth Holman 
Steve & Angie Larsen 

Dave Zimmerman 
 

September 
Dave & Ginny Burkart 

October 
Pat & Shellie Virtues 

Joe & Lauri Cahoon-Draus 
Bill Foster 

Rob & Nancy Gleffe 
Wendy Hertwig 

Bill & Kelly Heier 
 

Michael & Kim Mahr 
Susan Mittelstaedt 
Bob & Linda Slaby 

Kathie Surges 

Peggy Bennett 
Dennis & Dawn Brouillard 

John & Dawn Demeny 
Doris Fleck 

 

Sharon Schultz 
Betty Stevens 

Brian & Anne Virtues 

November 
Jerry & Michelle Cooper 

December 
Roger & Eunice Redlin 

Andy & Barb Dorn 
Robin Schmit Dorn 

Roger & Cheryl Lambert 
Tim & Karie Peters 

 

Diana Sefcik 
Mark & Barbara Seiltz 

Doug & Tess Smith 
Beth Wentz 

 

Jessy & Jacqueline Haid 
Jim & Joni Holtz 

Bill & Kay Kissinger 
Keith & Karen Kolstad 
Bruce & Jan LaSota 

 

Megan Raymaker 
Sam & Brenda Walkowiak 

Keith Werner 
Janet Wiegman 

 

 
 



 
 

 Faithful Servants for March 
Worship Assistants are Needed for March Services. 

Please see the sign-up sheet in the Narthex. 

  
Sunday 
March 2 

Sunday  
March 9 
DST Begins 

Sunday  
March 16 

Sunday  
March 23 

Sunday 
March 30 

Acolyte Needed Needed Needed Needed Needed 

Communion 
Assistants 

Nancy Gleffe 
Bev Possley 
Two Needed 
 
 

Ginny Burkart 
Three Needed 

Four Needed Shellie Virtues 
Three Needed 

Four Needed 

Communion 
Steward 

Nancy Gleffe Ginny Burkart Lorna Koch Shellie Virtues Helen Malueg 

Greeters Pat Rosenberg 
Nancy Valentine 

Ginny Burkart 
Pat Rosenberg 

Tim & Karie Peters Two Needed Two Needed 

Reader Bev Possley Amy Spaude  Scott Spaude Rob Urbaniak Lauri 
Cahoon-Draus 

Scrip 
Volunteers 

Steve & Angie   
  Larsen 
 
Susan  
  Mittelstaedt 

Steve & Angie   
  Larsen 
 
Susan  
  Mittelstaedt 

Steve & Angie   
  Larsen 
 
Susan  
  Mittelstaedt 

Steve & Angie   
  Larsen 
 
Susan  
  Mittelstaedt 

Steve & Angie   
  Larsen 
 
Susan  
  Mittelstaedt 

Ushers Andy Dorn 
John Warren 
Fran Miller 

Tracey & Pamela  
  Krumrei 
Pat & Shellie 
Virtues 

Jerry & Michelle 
Cooper Family 

John Warren  
Lorna Koch 

Steve & Angie 
Larsen 
Dave Zimmerman 

Technology 
Team 

Rayce Kissinger Doug Malueg Needed Barb Dorn Nikky Urbaniak 

Welcome 
Center 

Pat Rosenberg Beth Wentz Eunice Redlin Needed Nancy Valentine 

Offering 
Counters 

Barb Dorn* 
Rob & Nancy Gleffe 

Barb Dorn* 
Dave & Ginny  
 Burkart 

Kelly Stellmacher* 
Julie Eichman 

Doug & Jenn*  
  Cassel 
John Warren 

Barb Dorn* 
Rob & Nancy Gleffe 

 
Please let Karie Peters know if you would like to join any Worship Assistant rotations for upcoming services. 

 
 

 

Have you seen our New Nametags??? 
Check out the beautiful magnetic name tags now available for 

everyone thanks to the generous donation of several congregation 
members! And- if you notice that one was missed or one should be 

removed or changed, please let the office know! Thank you! 
 



From the Church Office 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Now that the Lighthouse is sent 
online, make sure to update your 
email with the church so you don’t 
miss any of the important 
information going out to members.  
 

Please either write your 
information on one of the green 
cards located in the pews or send 
an email to the church office.   
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
All Announcements are  

Due to the Office  
NO LATER THAN THE  

WEDNESDAY PRIOR TO  
YOUR ANNOUNCEMENT DATE. 

 
 

There are PRAYER CARDS in the Narthex beneath the 
nametags and in the pews. If you have a special prayer request, 
please complete the form and place it in the offering plate or 
place it in the office mailbox. Your prayer will be added to the 
Prayer List and will remain there for 3 weeks. If you wish to 
have the person’s name continue to be listed, you must notify 
the church office in writing on a prayer card or by email. Be 
sure to let us know when someone may be removed from the 
prayer list as well. If you have questions, please contact the 
church office. 

 
Please be sure to send your April Lighthouse submissions to the church office no later 

than March 20th.  God Bless! 
 


